
 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair of the House Appropriations  Ranking Member of the House Appropriations 

Committee   Committee  

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for Otto Kaufman Community Center in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Montgomery Township located at 100 Community Drive, Skillman, NJ 08558. 

The funding would be used to replace the failing HVAC system, expand social services, and upgrade the 

infrastructure at the Otto Kaufman Community Center. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it ensures continued access to recreation, senior programming, and essential support 

services for residents, enhancing the facility’s long-term sustainability and ability to meet growing 

community needs. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 5305(a)(2) of the Community Development Fund. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
 

BONNIE WATSON COLEMAN 

Member of Congress 

 
 
 

 

 


